


SUAA Board Minutes
July 11, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Rock, Barker, Pano, 
Dellinger, Werling, Jones, Downin, Farr, Blackledge, Brewer, Ramsey, Cole

The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

UPI president Merrill Cole reviewed the status of layoffs for Unit B faculty only. UPI and WIU administration have lobbied in Springfield for more funds for WIU. A Q and A session followed.

1.  The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved. Dallinger/Pano 
.
2.  The treasurer’s report was approved. Pano/Dallinger   Motion was approved to renew current CD’s. Jones/Werling   Motion was passed for the president to be the second signature of banking transactions if needed. Downin/Pano

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported the following individual has passed away: Kermit Hoyenga.

4.  Membership- Farr reported there are 481 members in our local chapter. There are four new members. She will be sending cards to any members who have lapsed membership.
 
5.  Social- Dallinger asked for dates of social events for 2024-2025. The fall social will be October 1 or 14 with a catered luncheon. The winter luncheon, Snow Bunny will be February 4,11, or 18.  The spring luncheon will be April 1,8, or 15.  Barker and Dallinger will select the dates. 

6.  SURS Board Update- Rock reported portfolio results have increased. He sent a more detailed report to board members last month.   

7.  Publications- No report. 

8.  Foundation- Brown reported the last state meeting had many extended conversations. Two amendments were tabled. Funds were placed into CD’s. There will be eight scholarships available for $1,000 each.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Legislation- Pano identified that State of Illinois pension issues will probably be discussed in the fall legislative session. He identified the need to keep in compliance with the federal social security regulations. It is currently quiet locally. Neal Anderson will share Norine Hammond’s legislative office in Macomb. Investments have exceeded expectations for pensions as identified by the pension accountability group.

11.  Technology- No report. 	

12. Announcements – Correspondence has been received by some members from our insurance company.  The letters do not relate to retired members. Some members have been invited to join the America Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees group. The date of the next board meeting will be postponed one week to August 8. 

13. Old business- The Annual State meeting report was given by Brown, Downin and Rock. There may be a spring meeting with a fall conference in the future. The fall conference may have a staff development topic with a sessions format.

14 New business- None identified.

15.  Motion to adjourn. Downin/Brown

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



